



## EESCC Meeting Minutes

April 4th, 2025  
Sizzler

---

**Attendees: 21** Mike and Nadine Camicia, Mike and Gail Glass, Keith Olson, Jim and Bonnie Mueller, Scott Minder, Tim and Peggy Steck, Mary Richardson, Hope and Joe Ellis, John Schmidt, Dan Mullin, Jerry and Licia Shultz, Dawayne Kerbs, Bert Jacobson and Brena and Lorin.

President, Bert Jacobson, called the meeting to order at 6:32 pm.

Meeting Minutes – Secretary Peggy Steck read the March 5th, 2025 meeting minutes. They were approved as read.

Treasurers Report – Jim Mueller read the treasurers report and it was approved.

### Old Business

**501(c)(3) Update** – Licia – Event 1 & 2 will be our first fundraising raffle. Otherwise, not much to talk about. The guest speaker for the EESCC meeting showed up just as everyone was leaving the EESCC meeting. So he spoke to the EEMSP group. Licia commented she was not sure that what he had to say applied to us.

Hope reported she purchased a heat press and she thought she could make a water bottle to add to the raffle.

**Ice Breaker Recap** – The weather was perfect. The course was fun. Bonnie commented that Licia and Aaron Shelton did a great job helping the novices. They had fun, did not get lost and got rides. There were 12 novices and she thinks most will come back.

Also, a big thanks to Keith for blowing the course Sunday morning. Bonnie suggested that we have someone assigned to blow the corners during the lunch break.

8 or 9 people went over the sound limit and 2 people went over twice and were allowed to continue running. We need to do better monitoring and letting people know. It did seem like several people that were over are not usually over the sound limit.

**Blind Autocross** – It is scheduled for April 13<sup>th</sup>. We were waiting for John S to confirm that he had got ahold of the owner and approved the date and John has not heard back. But he did say that we can hold our event at the lot. We are going to go ahead and plan the event, get the flyer sent out and post on Facebook. If it gets canceled, then we'll cancel it. Setup is Sunday morning.

**Event 1 & 2 planning – Bert** – He will pick a course; we all requested no spin cone please. Setup is Friday 5pm. Trailers delivered and potties are all handled.

**Venues – Lorin** – He apologized that he has not been doing his job. He has been in touch with the port of Newport. That lot requires a special use permit, which needs a date and the cost depends on the date. We might be able to do something in September and have a members only event. The lot is not big enough for a full event. And there is no free camping.

**Evo School – Licia reported for Paula** – Registration is now open to the public on Motorsports reg. Timing will come from the boeing club and she is planning on the equipment coming from the Viper club. The Evo school is May 17<sup>th</sup> and 18<sup>th</sup>.

**Additional Agenda Items:**

**Bonnie** – She asked Bert if he got ahold of the Hot dog lady and he did.

She asked for suggestions for event trophies, we had lots of ideas for her of things we liked.

She had asked brad if he could make more of the mini cones with articulated arms and legs.

Bert – he is going to the SSCC spring Enduro. He will talk to them about a weekend for next year. He's going to ask for them to add a date to their schedule for us and it can be another points event for them. But we will have to wait longer than we would like to have the date ok'd. We have to wait for all organizations that use the track to set their dates first.

Licia suggested a September date, since we are done racing in august. Or maybe April or late May.

Website articles – No one volunteered an article.

**Newsletter Assignments-**

The meeting was adjourned at PM 7:36pm